Southwestern Hills Neighborhood Association
Board meeting-November 18, 2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]President George Davis called the meeting to order at the home of Penny Harrison.  A pre-Thanksgiving dinner was served. the meeting began at 7:00pm.  Board Members present were George Davis, Ginny Renda, Penny Harrison, Steve Sarcone, Joe Harrison, Darlene Blake, Pete Conrad, Jon Shelness and Steve Utterson.  Guests included Theresa Utterson and Carmie Renda.
Darlene Blake was recognized for her years of service on the Board.  This is her last Board meeting as a Board Member because she is moving.  She will me missed tremendously. 
The board minutes and treasures report from the October 21, 2019 were approved as presented.  The up to date treasurers report and expenses as of November 18.2019, presented by Heather Carman, were approved as written.
The minutes of the November 7,2019 General Meeting were approved as presented.  Over 85 members attended the meeting.  Many neighborhood questions were addressed by the invited guests.
Dart public transportation service was discussed at length.  Board members are not satisfied with the non-existent service in our area. We also have many concerns about bus stops not having adequate waiting and boarding areas.  CSSNA is a group of southside neighborhood associations.  They are having a meeting in January and Dart will be attending.  The SWHNA Board will be notified of this meeting. Davis presented concerns to CSSNA at their last meeting in October, as the group meets every three months.
Board members had concerns about the school district and Drake in a stadium partnership costing our school district over $12,000,000. No area or neighborhood public meetings were held presenting information.  SWHNA will continue to seek details.
The Board approved 2020 board meetings on the 3rd Monday each month at 6:00pm.  No December meeting is held.  General meetings will be held in April, the August picnic and November.  Another general meeting will be scheduled during the year.
Penny Harrison informed the Board of the “Maroon and Gold Gala”, a Lincoln High fund raiser. 

The meeting was concluded at 8:00.
Minutes submitted by
Ginny Renda, Board Secretary 

